Trustees of North Hampton Library

Minutes of Tuesday, April 26th, 2011

I.
Allison Robie, Peter Parker, John Kollmorgen, Susan Grant Library Director, and Loreen Keating, Assistant Director and Children’s Librarian were present.

II.
Approval of Minutes:  The Minutes from March were accepted on a motion for Allison.

III.
Treasurer’s Report:  As of March the Library has used 74%of total budget.  Total expenses for the month equaled $30,228.79.  


The committee discussed to potential need for a bookkeeper on a periodic basis.

IV.
Non-Appropriated and Invested Funds:  The NHPL Non-appropriated ending balance in March was $31,355.76 with a total net income of $3,515.76.  The beginning balance was adjusted by $15.00 and will be re-adjusted by Susan.


The NHPL investment account balance as of April 14th was $498,153.53

V.
Old Business:  There is no update on the CIP committee.  Also, there has been no update on improving involvement with the Friends of NHPL.  The Friends are paying half the cost of the genealogy program and supporting the “read to feed” program.


As of April 6th there was no update on the recent power outage at the library.

VI.
New Business:  Susan has scheduled yearly maintenance on the boiler and a/c for 4/29.


The locks of the building have been changed due to a missing set of keys that were usually kept at the front desk.

VII.
Librarian’s Report:  After May elections, new paperwork will have to be signed at Citizen’s Bank.


There is a new volunteer organizing the book sale rooms by genre and author to make browsing easier.  Hopefully this will lead to an increase in book sales.


There has been mostly positive feedback about the new operating hours starting May 1st.  Susan plans on monitoring circulation and the people counter for the new Tuesday and Thursday hours.

